GOBIERNO DE PUERTO RICO
CORPORACION PUBLICA PARA LA SUPERVISION Y
SEGURO DE COOPERATIVAS DE PUERTO RICO

Presidenta Ejecutiva Mabel Jiménez Miranda, MBA mjimenez@cossec.pr.gov

December 8, 2023

Public Notice Regarding the Proposed Continuing Education Regulations

We inform you that on October 5, 2023, the deadline to receive comments and request an oral hearing on
the proposed Continuing Education Regulation for savings and credit cooperatives, expired. We received
comments from 28 cooperatives, the League of Cooperatives, and the Puerto Rico Executives Association.

The League of Cooperatives and the Puerto Rico Executives Association requested an oral hearing.

Accordingly, we notify that a public hearing will be held on December 21, 2023, from 10:00 am to 12:00
pm at the facilities of the Public Corporation for the Supervision and Insurance of Cooperatives of Puerto
Rico, located on Ave. Américo Miranda #400, Urb. Villa Nevarez, 7th Floor, COSVI Original Building,
San Juan, PR 00928. '

Both deponents must send their written statements on or before December 19, 2023, at 4:30 pm to
reglamento@cossec.pr.gov. If there is any other person interested in deposing during the public hearing,
they must request a turn by email to: reglamento@cossec.pr.gov on or before December 15, 2023, at
12:00 pm. and send the written statement to the same email address on or before December 19, 2023, at
4:30 pm.

The time available to depose will be established according to the number of deponents attending the
hearing.
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